
 

 

 

New Clarence Town Bridge Project Update 
 
 
Council has secured a $20.6 million grant from the Australian and NSW Governments for the 
construction of the new Clarence Town Bridge.  The project is to provide a new concrete structure 
upstream of the existing heritage listed Brig O’Johnston timber bridge.  The new bridge will incorporate 
two lanes of traffic and a walkway on the upstream side. 
 
Our team has already completed preliminary investigations, including concept designs, boundary 
identification, geotechnical investigation and environmental assessments.  We are in ongoing 
discussions with adjacent property owners where construction may directly impact to ensure any 
concerns or suggestions they may have are also considered. 
 
Additionally the existing Brig O’Johnston Bridge, which will remain under the ownership and care of 
Transport for NSW, will undergo rehabilitation after the new bridge is completed ensuring our town's 
connectivity is enhanced without losing a significant piece of our heritage. 
 
Community Information Session: 

In the next few months, we will be moving towards the release of the tender which is the public request 
for companies to submit proposals for the design and construction of the project.  Prior to the tender 
release, we wish to engage with you, the residents and business owners of Clarence Town.   
 
We therefore invite all residents to a community information session to learn more about the bridge 
project, share your input, and ask any questions you may have: 

• Date:     Monday, 29 April 2024 

• Time:     4:30 PM to 7:00 PM 

• Location: Clarence Town School of Arts, 48 Grey Street, Clarence Town 

We value your engagement and feedback. Should you have any immediate questions or require further 
information please do not hesitate to contact the Council's Project Manager, Nicholas Havyatt, via email 
at shirecouncil@dungog.nsw.gov.au. 
  
Stay Updated: 

If you would like to receive regular updates on the bridge project join our email contact list. 
 You can do this by sending an email to shirecouncil@dungog.nsw.gov.au with the subject line 
"Clarence Town Bridge Email List Request." Or scan the QR code below and complete the form. 

 

 
 

Thank you for your attention and support as we work towards enhancing our community's infrastructure. 
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